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Your bargaining team has met with the District four times in the month of October.  We met on October 5th, 11th, 
19th, and 25th.  All the members of your bargaining team have spent many hours (sometimes working well into the 
evening) preparing proposals and counterproposals in our effort to complete our contract negotiations with the 
District.   As most of you know, our contract expired on June 30, 2011.  We are working hard to be able to sign a 
new contract that will improve morale in the District and protect our members in the future.  

It is our intention to reach an agreement that settles most of the grievances between CVSTA and the District and we 
have made substantial progress that we believe is in the best interest of our members. 

We have been negotiating on many issues that have been of great concern to us in recent years.  

Our team believes that we are on the verge of reaching a deal.  Our next date to bargain is November 10th. 
 
The CVSTA Bargaining Team: 
Lourdes Franco, Bargaining Chair; Temisha Brame; Pedro Martinez; Anthony Otegbulu; Betty Setterlund; Jim 
Weber;  Daniel Swearingen; Jack Foreman, CVSTA President 


